

## CITY COUNCIL EXECUTIVE SESSION

Monday, December 10, 2012 Lorraine H. Morton Civic Center Aldermanic Library

**Present:** Alderman Wynne Alderman Rainey

Alderman Wilson Alderman Burrus Alderman Holmes Alderman Fiske

Alderman Tendam Alderman Braithwaite

Alderman Grover

Others City Manager Wally Bobkiewicz, City Attorney Grant Farrar,

Assistant City Manager Martin Lyons, Deputy City Manager, Joe McRae, Chief of Police Richard Eddington, Steve Griffin, Director Community & Economic Development, Johanna Nyden, Economic

Development Coordinator

Mayor Tisdahl called the meeting to order at 10:58 pm.

## **Real Estate:**

Ms. Johanna Nyden reported on the redevelopment of the 727-729 Howard Street into a theater. She stated there were two different concepts being considered: 1) #12-174 (a two story proposal) with a bid of \$2.524 million and 2) #12-175 (1 ½ story) with a bid of \$1.630 million. Mr. Griffin stated they wanted to get from Council an agreement to hold off until January 14<sup>th</sup>, which will allow them to explore all possibilities and then bring the report back to the Council on the 14<sup>th</sup>.

Chief Eddington explained that NORTAFF has dropped the case and it now belongs to Evanston to handle. The Chief then gave a background update on the shootings and the retaliatory actions that will possibly follow. These shootings as stated by the Chief are the direct actions of the two feuding families of the Bambergs and Blackwell.

Mr. Bobkiewicz announced each employee and Council members will receive a 150 pin. **Minutes:** 

The minutes of November 26, 2012 was motioned for approval and seconded, and a voice vote was unanimous for the approval of the minutes. Being no further business, motion was made and seconded to adjourn at 11:10 p.m.

Submitted by Hon. Rodney Greene, City Clerk